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Upcoming Events 

October 5-8-Hershey, PA Auto Show Swap 

October 16-Autumn Drive 

October 30-Welding Seminar 

November 1ï Elections 

November 3-5-Hartung Estate Estate Sale 

                         Preview November 1-2 

November 6-Turkey Dinner 

June 18- 22, 2012  MAFCA National Convention 

                                Marquette, Michigan 
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LLINOIS REGION MARC  

ILLINOIS CHAPTER MAFCA  

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING  

September 6, 2011  

COVER:  

Several membersô cars at the Galena overnight, September 23-25 

Meeting called to order at 7:30 PM by Director, Mark Maron  
 
Directorôs Announcements 
 
Kitchen tonight Mr. Jim Patterson, next month J. Dregenberg  
 
No BOD meeting this month, one will be held in October to discuss re-
cap of first 2 quarters of this year and calendar for next year 
AACA National in Oakbrook, Friday ïSunday,  
Oct 16th Last Chance SWAP meet being held at Friendly Ford in Roselle, 
flyers available 
 
Article from Distributor on seat belt safety available  
 
Turn signals seminar tonight by Bill Rauscher and Mark Maron after 
refreshments 
 
The Sept. 17th seminar on brakes has been postponed; Ken will be at 
MAFFI gathering in Gilmore. Ken talked about swap meet that was held 
on 8/27/11 to raise money for MAFFI; all proceeds go to MAFFI muse-
um, thanks to everyone who helped out. Ken is showing a video of the 
swap meet at the back of the room tonight for anyone interested in view-
ing it.  
 
Car raffled off for the MAFFI museum fundraiser went to someone in 
NY (in the Restorer) 
 
Minutes ï read in Distributor  
 
Treasurerôs report ï Mike Dennis gave the treasurerôs report. 
 Mark announced that Mike will be stepping down as treasurer at the 
end of this term; please think about this for Nov. elections,  
 
Awards ï Mike Kochevar had no awards to distribute tonight.  
 
New members  ï Mike Kochevar announced the following new mem-
bers: Robert Kraus, Brian Cunat and his wife Miki, Manfred Woppel and 
his wife Priscilla, also Jan-Michael Wyckoff and his wife Kathy have 
rejoined the club. Mike will not be at next meeting, reminded everyone 
to pay dues for next year, 
 
Activities  ï Jim Patterson 
September 18 ï Model A Day and Garage tour 
September 23-25 Overnighter to Galena, reservations due by 9/8 
September 25 ï Lake Geneva, WI car and boat show 
October 16 - Autumn drive  
October 30 - Seminar on welding at Val and Danôs $10.00 cost 
November 1 meeting elections 
November 6 - Turkey dinner, brochures available next meeting 
 
Parades  ï John Dregenberg, reported that the parades successful this 
year. Next year same suburbs plus possibly one additional suburb, 
Northbrook has inquired about club participating in the July 4 th parade, 
their  parade is the same time as Evanston and Mt. Prospect parades. 
 
Announcements  ï Susan had one announcement,  condolences to 
Gert and Joe Pasalacqua on passing of their son 
 
 
 

Distributor  ï Sam Donnelly 
Articles  needed for newsletter, would like to have articles before 
seminar to tie article in with seminar, have pictures  
 
Website ï Mark  
All is up to date with information, please open your emails  
 
New members  ï Ron no guests tonight 
 
National  ï Ken Ehrenhofer 
Discussed the meet in San Diego: the meet was in a good location, 
meet was wonderful, lots of Model Aôs, all kinds of activities. 2 na-
tional meets next year MARC  in Osh Kosh and MAFCA in Mar-
quette 
Club Sales  ï Pat Maroney  
 
Youth  - Dave Hartman is not here 
 
Tech Coordinator  ï Mike Podgorski is here if anyone has any 
questions. 
 
Mark mentioned time to start working on next yearôs SWAP, flyers 
available, please take some with you 
 
Raffle  ï Marcia 
 
Meeting adjourned by Mark at 8:15 PM 
 
Time for refreshments.  

Respectfully submitted 

 

Rose Niermann, Secretary 
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FROM THE DIRECTORôS CHAIR 

Mark Maron 

Illinois Region MARC Director 

 

October 2011, 

 

October is HERE and so is fall, our driving season is getting 
close nowé.Hershey begins this week and soon the winter pro-
jects will begin. 

 

Our fall overnighter was held the weekend of the 25th, thank 
you to Mike and LaVerne Podgorski for that.  All who attended 
had a fantastic time.  

 

This month we have our Autumn Drive. It will be on Sunday 
the 16th and begin at Kens Barn, for those of you that have nev-
er attended, it is a wonderful morning spent on a wonderful 
drive through Woodstock, crafts, foods and just a great time.  
Please let us know if you will be attending and this is a MODEL 
A DRIVING DAY!!  

 

The end of October is our Welding seminar held at Val and 
Danôs garage. There is a 10.00 fee per person of gas and equip-
ment, this is a very, very informative handsô on seminar and as 
always we urge members to attend. YOU must fill out the flyer 
and get it back to Big Val. 

Please get your turkey dinner flyers filled out, October 25th is 
the cut off date and Fox Valley needs to know the count! 

 

As you know November is election time, PLEASE forward to 
me any nominations, this year we are in need of a new treasur-
er, Mike Dennis will be stepping down after 5 years.  We can-
not function as a club without a treasurer. I am asking as al-
ways for someone to step up to the plate and take this position 
of the board. Mike will work with you to get you caught up and 
a very smooth transistion. 

Keep driving those AôséWinter is a coming soon! 

 

Thank you all again, for making the Illinois Region MARC, & 
Illinois Chapter MAFCA such a great organization. 

See you all on the road! 
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The Model A Ford was a well-designed automobile and of course had a brake system that was well thought out for 
the driving conditions of the 20ôs and 30ôs. Road conditions were quite different back then. With todayôs roads and 
todayôs speeds it is imperative that your brakes are periodically checked and maintained in excellent working order. 
 
The following is a series of articles written by Bentley C. Bohanan, of Bentleyôs Antique Auto Service, Inc., located in 
Maysville, GA north of Atlanta. The series has been reprinted from the MAFCA publication, The Restorer and pre-
sented here with the following parts:  

1. Introduction  
2.ñDo the Tighten Upò 
3.ñIôve Got Your Back-ing platesò 
4.ñAll Together Nowéò 

ment, and should glide smoothly in its down stroke when you push 

the pedal. The brake and clutch pedal have brass bushings inside, and 

a replaceable shaft on the transmission housing. Consider adding a 

grease fitting on the bottoms of the clutch and brake pedals for yearly 

lubrication. The brake/clutch shaft rebuild kit is available that con-

tains the bushings, shaft, and pins under PN# A7505/09. Original 

style grease fittings are PN# A353027 

 
Brake Rods: Check your brake rods for looseness at the clevis ends, 

bent rods, wear or damage, welded areas, missing clevis pins and 

missing cotter pins. Try to get as much slop out of the clevises as 

possible. Oversized clevis pins are available under PN# A2463. You 

will need a 11/32ò reamer to open the clevises to the correct size for 

the oversized pins. Once the clevis pins are fitted properly, then use 

some grease on all the clevis pins before you put them back together. 

New Brake Rods are also available PN# A2499/B2864. Donôt forget 

the pedal to brake cross shaft rod. Make sure to re-install all cotter 

pins. 

 
Brake Rod Return Springs: These are also known as ñAnti-

Rattlersò They are available in a couple of different configurations 

depending on the year of the car. Make sure these springs are in-

stalled so they are pulling the rods towards the wheels. They are in-

tended to be return springs, so they should be installed so they return 

the brake rods when you let off the brakes. If these are installed cor-

rectly you will rarely need any additional ñhelper Springsò installed 

on the brake pedal. New Brake Rod Return Springs/Anti-Rattlers are 

available PN # A2405/2866 

 

Brake Cross Shaft: Unless you have a very early 1928 with the split 

brake system, then you have an arch shaped brake cross shaft under 

the center of the car. Get under the car on a creeper and grab the 

brake cross shaft. There should be no up and down movement on the 

brake cross shaft. It should rotate smoothly in the bushings. If the 

brake cross shaft is loose in the bushings then you probably need a  

Part 1, Introduction: 

 
The Model A Ford was originally designed with an out-

standing braking system, given the driving conditions of 

the day. This was the first low cost vehicle to offer 4 wheel 

brakes, along with a separate parking brake system. The 

braking system was very safe and offered many thousands 

of miles of reliable service. 

 
Unfortunately 80 years of wear takes its toll on braking 

efficiency. Most Model A Fords on the road today have 

never truly undergone a thorough restoration. Most have 

been serviced and repainted over the years. The brake sys-

tem components are hidden from view under the car and 

were rarely maintained properly. The engine braking of a 

Model A is such that under normal driving conditions you 

may never really have to push the brake pedal hard to get 

stopped. 

 
That is until there is an emergency. Then you may find out 

that the brakes are not what you may expect. 
To understand what is happening when you apply the 

brakes, you must imagine all the mechanical things that are 

taking place underneath the car. Over 300 parts are called 

to service when you push the brake pedal. The brake rods 

are being pulled by levers and fulcrums. Shafts are turning 

inside bushings. Rods are being forced down into wedges 

that are driving the brake shoes apart. The force of the 

brake shoes is creating friction against the smooth steel 

drums. 

 
Over the next few months, weôll look at all the different 

aspects of the Model A Ford Brake System. The format 

will be such that you can collect each installment to create 

your own comprehensive Model A Ford Brake Handbook. 

 

Part 2, ñDo the Tighten Upò 

 
The Model A Ford Mechanical Brake system is an 

excellent set up for the car it was designed for. Since 

it is a mechanical system, there are a lot of areas that 

really need attention to get the brakes back to their 

full operating potential. 

 
Take a few minutes and check out the brake pedal, 

brake rods, brake rod return springs and Brake Cross 

Shaft. All these areas can be checked without any 

disassembly. Note: all Part Numbers are from Mikeôs 

A-Fordable Parts catalog. 

 
Brake Pedal: Grab the brake pedal and move it side 

to side. The pedal should have no side to side move-

 

BRAKES  
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Model A Ford 

Brake Handbook (continued Parts 3, 4 and 5) 

rebuilt cross shaft available under PN# A2485E. If you are handy 

with a welder and metal lathe you may be able to rebuild your own 

Cross Shaft. There are also Modern grease fitting kits for the brake 

cross shaft. 

 
Once you have all of these areas working smoothly with no slop, 

youôll be ready to move on to the next portion of the job: The 

Brake Backing Plates 

 
 

Part 3, ñIôve Got Your Back-ing platesò 

 

If youôve been following this Technical Series, weôve 

been looking at the Model A Ford Mechanical Brake 

System. So far weôve looked at the design of the sys-

tem, and the Metal from the Pedal to the Road. Now 

weôll look at the Brake Backing Plates, and see what 

we can do to get them in a restored or serviceable 

condition. If you have missed any parts, you can see 

them at http://www.mymodel.com/ .  

Most carport mechanics will remove the brake drums, 

pry off the old shoes, install a set of relined shoes, 

and put everything back together. This will result in a 

very disappointing brake job. The problem is that 

everything on the backing plate is worn, allowing the 

brake shoes to drop down so that the bottom of the 

shoes will constantly rub the brake drums, and the 

tops of the shoes are so far out that you will use all 

the travel of the brake pedal to get the shoes to con-

tact the drum, and there is no leverage left in the 

system to apply any pressure against the drums to 

stop the car.  

 

First, jack up the car and use jack stands to hold the 

car safely while you are working. Remove the wheels, 

and brake drums. You will need a hub puller to re-

move the rear drums. Go ahead and remove the 

backing plates from the car. You might want to do 

one side of the car at a time, so you can reference 

the other side as a blue print for reassembly. If you 

go ahead and remove the one bolt holding the front 

of the rear radius rods to the driveshaft tube, you will 

be able to remove those radius rods and easily re-

move the rear backing plates from the car.  

 

Before disassembling the backing plates, keep in 

mind that there may have been asbestos linings on 

your car at one time. Therefore it is a good idea to 

thoroughly wash the assemblies before you start to 

work. Use a dust mask when working with the dirty 

backing plates and parts.  

 

Remove all the brake shoes, rollers and springs from 

the backing plates. Use a brake adjusting tool, or ad-

justable wrench to turn the brake adjustment wedge 

all the way in. When the wedge has turned in com-

pletely, you can tap it with a mallet to drive the dust  

cover out and remove the wedge. I like to re-

thread the wedge holes with a 9/16ò-18 tap to 

clean the treads up.  

 

Now there is a roller track on each backing plate. 

This is where the brake shoe rollers travel back 

and forth every time you apply the brakes. These 

tracks must be perfectly straight, so have them 

welded and ground back completely flat. If you 

inspect the tracks, you can see where the track 

was originally, so try to get them back as close as 

possible to original. If the roller track arms are 

broken, there are new roller track assemblies 

available.  

 

The Rear backing plates have Camshafts that go 

through brass bushings. To remove these, you 

must drill out the rivet in the lever. Do this care-

fully so you donôt damage the lever or the cam-

shaft. Remove the camshaft, then replace the 

brass bushings and ream the bushings to fit the 

camshaft. The cam should turn smoothly with no 

binding and no free play.  

 

Once all the rework is done, I like to sandblast 

the backing plates and paint them with some 

gloss black enamel. This will make them look 

great on the car.  

 

Next time weôll move on to assembly and set up 

of the brake shoes and drums. Part 3, ñIôve Got 

Your Back -ing platesò 

 

If youôve been following this Technical Series, 

weôve been looking at the Model A Ford Mechani-

cal Brake System. So far weôve looked at the de-

sign of the system, and the Metal from the Pedal 

to the Road. Now weôll look at the Brake Backing 

Plates, and see what we can do to get them in a 

restored or serviceable condition. If you have 

missed any parts, you can see them at http://

www.mymodel.com/ .  

Most carport mechanics will remove the brake 

drums, pry off the old shoes, install a set of re-

lined shoes, and put everything back together. 

This will result in a very disappointing brake job. 

The problem is that everything on the backing 

plate is worn, allowing the brake shoes to drop 

down so that the bottom of the shoes will con-

stantly rub the brake drums, and the tops of the 

shoes are so far out that you will use all the travel 

of the brake pedal to get the shoes to contact the 

drum, and there is no leverage left in the system 

to apply any pressure against the drums to stop 

the car.  

First, jack up the car and use jack stands to hold 

the car safely while you are working. Remove the 

wheels, and brake drums. You will need a hub  

 

Cont. Pgs. 5 and 6  

http://www.mymodel.com/
http://www.mymodel.com/
http://www.mymodel.com/
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puller to remove the rear drums. Go ahead and 

remove the backing plates from the car. 

Youmight want to do one side of the car at a 

time, so you can reference the other side as a 

blue print for reassembly. If you go ahead and 

remove the one bolt holding the front of the 

rear radius rods to the driveshaft tube, you will 

be able to remove those radius rods and easily 

remove the rear backing plates from the car.  

Before disassembling the backing plates, keep in 

mind that there may have been asbestos linings 

on your car at one time. Therefore it is a good 

idea to thoroughly wash the assemblies before 

you start to work. Use a dust mask when work-

ing with the dirty backing plates and parts.  

 

Remove all the brake shoes, rollers and springs 

from the backing plates. Use a brake adjusting 

tool, or adjustable wrench to turn the brake ad-

justment wedge all the way in. When the wedge 

has turned in completely, you can tap it with a 

mallet to drive the dust cover out and remove 

the wedge. I like to rethread the wedge holes 

with a 9/16ò-18 tap to clean the treads up.  

 

Now there is a roller track on each backing 

plate. This is where the brake shoe rollers travel 

back and forth every time you apply the brakes. 

These tracks must be perfectly straight, so have 

them welded and ground back completely flat. If 

you inspect the tracks, you can see where the 

track was originally, so try to get them back as 

close as possible to original. If the roller track 

arms are broken, there are new roller track as-

semblies available.  

The Rear backing plates have Camshafts that go 

through brass bushings. To remove these, you 

must drill out the rivet in the lever. Do this 

carefully so you donôt damage the lever or the 

camshaft. Remove the camshaft, then replace 

the brass bushings and ream the bushings to fit 

the camshaft. The cam should turn smoothly 

with no binding and no free play.  

Once all the rework is done, I like to sandblast 

the backing plates and paint them with some 

gloss black enamel. This will make them look 

great on the car.  

Next time weôll move on to assembly and set up 

of the brake shoes and drums.  

 

Model A Ford 

Brake Handbook (Continued from Page 4.  

Parts 4 and 5 will be featured in the November issue of  

The Distributor.  

These Parts will be the conclusion of  BRAKES, as writ-

ten by Bentley C. Bohanan, Bentleyôs Antique Auto Ser-

vice, Inc.   

www.mymodela.com  

From:  
 
 
 
 
The desk of the editor 
 
Our club is endowed with many talented and extremely knowledgeable 
individuals, but when it comes to volunteering to help the club in so many 
areas, the tasks fall to the willing few, those who will do anything and eve-
rything to see that Illinois MARC succeeds.  There are many great people 
within the ñclubò, who perform admirably, above and beyond and there 
are others who never volunteer or who do  so ONCE and believe their obli-
gation has been paid in full. Clubs such as ours, Illinois MARC succeed 
because of the dedication of individuals committed to the well being of 
many, if not all of the members. 
I have taken on the responsibility of putting together The Distributor, 
each month and to be frank, with little knowledge of what it takes to keep 
a Model A running and also keep churning out The Distributor newsletter 
with very little help. Again there is a core of individuals, talented and car-
ing, without whom the past few months would have been next to impossi-
ble. 
This has led me to reprint the famous story about four people named Eve-
rybody, Somebody, Anybody and Nobody. 
There was an important job to be done and Everybody was sure Somebody 
would do it, but Nobody did it.  
Somebody got angry about that, because after all, it was Everybodyôs job. 
Everybody thought Anybody could do it but Nobody realized that Anybody 
wouldnôt do it. 
It ended up that Everybody blamed Somebody when Nobody did what 
Anybody could have done. 
Thank you for volunteering to help with refreshments in the kitchen at the 
meetings and thank you to ALL who help in all other areas. 

 

 

Hartung Estate Sale 
MASSIVE AUTO COLLECTION TO BE AUCTIONED 
OFF 

The collectionôs many items will be sold in 
a public auction Nov. 3-5, with a preview 
showing Nov. 1- 2. Times have not been de-
termined. 
Hartung, known to friends as ñGeneral 
Lee,ò died May 18 at 86 years old. The col-
lection included 76 antique cars, of which 
35 were Ford Model A automobiles of the 
late 1920s and early 1930s.  

Sam Donnelly 
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